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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:00 P.M. on Thursday, January 11, 2018 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  M. Christie, Chair; R. Meredith-Warren, Vice-Chair; D. Maurer, S. McCarthy and N. Nial.  Also present was John Macero, Superintendent of Schools and Lauren Celi, Director of Finance.
M. Christie called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:00 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
December 7, 2017 Regular Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the minutes of December 7, 2017. The motion was approved 5-0.
December 7, 2017 Executive Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by D. Maurer to approve the minutes of December 7, 2017 to remain confidential. The motion was approved 5-0.

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by N. Nial to approve Bill Warrant #18-11 in the amount of $336,041.68.  The motion was approved 5-0.  

D. Public Comment


None

E. Student Representative 

Dylan Oesch-Emmel Dylan reported on winter sports, roof leaks at the high school , distribution of student ID’s, girls track undefeated and named Middlesex League Champs, Drama Club has chosen The Missing for their next production. 
F. Donation
Mr. Macero recommended acceptance of a $100 donation from Lueders Environmental to be used to support Fine Arts programs.

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​R. Meredith-Warren to accept the above donation.  The motion was approved 5-0.

G. Booster Club Fundraising Proposal
David Pignone introduced Kathy Hudson, Co-President of the Booster Club who gave a brief background of what the Booster Club does and the contributions they have made over the years. This year the Booster Club is requesting permission to host a Fiesta Shows Carnival during April Vacation.  The Carnival will be their big fundraiser for the year.  They are requesting that the Carnival be set up on the vacant lot by the cafeteria side of the building.  Fiesta Shows carries liability of ten million dollars and they have an A+ rating on the State Health Board.
A discussion followed regarding CORI checks for employees, police details, town permits, and any town ordinance for use of lights at night.  Committee members agreed that it would be a profitable fundraiser for the Booster Club and would also benefit the community but they would like to postpone a vote until the next meeting to review policies, etc.
H. Adoption of Recycle Policies – David Lizotte, DPW
A first reading of the proposed policies was waived at the December 7th meeting.  David Lizotte was present at the meeting to answer any questions regarding the adoption of the following recycle policies:
4-42: Recycled Product Procurement

4-43: Mandatory Recycling

ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to waive the second reading.  The motion was approved 5-0.
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve recycle policies 4-42 and 4-43 as presented.  The motion was approved 5-0.

I. FY19 Budget Presentation
Mr. Macero welcomed the Principals and Directors to the meeting and opened the budget presentation by stating that the current draft budget includes what we would like to add while keeping current services and expects that the final budget will be very different. 
The presentation included:

· Explanation of what increases were built in and what is mandated

· Capital Improvements

· Budget Guidelines

· Operating Budget

· Grants and Other Funds

· Per Pupil Expenditure

· Circuit Breaker Explanation

· Our Students and Enrollment

· Additional Requests
· Total Proposed Budget $29,731.190 (7.2% Increase)

The 7.2% Increase includes the following:

	Steps/Lanes/COLA
	901,288

	Special Ed Tuitions/Summer School/PD
	400,000

	HS Language Base and RISE Program
	226,674

	Elementary Literacy Program, Coach, Interventionists
	135,000

	STEM Increase at all levels
	141,750

	Elementary PE Increase at all Elementary Schools
	63,000

	Music Position for Instrumental District Wide
	52,500

	Art Increase at Middle School
	15,750

	High School Program
	55,587

	District Stipends
	5,000

	TOTAL
	$1,996,549


The Chair announced a recess at 8:40 P.M. and returned at 8:48 P.M.
A brief discussion followed.  Mr. Macero requested that committee members contact him with any questions or concerns.

J. School Calendar for 2018-2019 Draft
Mr. Macero presented a first draft of the 2018-2019 calendar showing students returning on August 29th with the last day of school on June 11, 2019 if there are no snow days. 
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by S. McCarthy to accept the school calendar for 2018-2019 as presented.  The motion was approved 5-0.  
K. School Start and End Times for 2018-2019
Following the Public Hearing that took place at the last meeting, three surveys were sent out:  Middle School and High School Students, Middle School and High School Parents, Elementary Parents.  Mr. Macero reviewed the surveys and recommended the following: 
	
	High School
	Middle School
	Elementary

	Current Schedule
	7:50 – 2:26
	7:58 – 2:35
	8:30 – 2:40

	Proposed Schedule
	8:15 – 2:50
	No Change
	No Change


ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to change the High School start and end time as proposed.  The motion was approved 5-0.
L. DISCUSSION, CORRESPONDENCE, NEW ITEMS
R. Meredith-Warren reported that the Housing Production Plan forum will take place January 30th at 6:30 P.M.  Babysitting will be available.

M. Christie announced her retirement from the School Committee after 36 years of service.  She thanked the voters for their support over the years and plans to continue her commitment to the community. 

Mr. Macero confirmed the bi-board meeting with the Board of Selectmen January 17 at 7:00 at the Central Middle School.  Agenda items will include long term planning, budget and net school spending.

M. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Macero reported on the following:
· Personnel:  Retirement of Sandy Minotti, South School Secretary, effective June 30, 2018.

· Preschool move from Colonial Park to South School
· Preschool and Kindergarten registration Tuesday, January 16 at the Central Middle School

· $10,000 Safe and Supportive Schools Grant received

· Boston Stage Company summer rental agreement

· MSBA letter of non-selection.  Reapplication open January 5th
· SEEM Collaborative Annual Report

· Staff Day Care Survey
N. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Collective Bargaining per MGL Chapter 30A, §21(a) (3) as an open discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the Committee.
None



ADJOURN:
ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.

Respectfully Submitted

John Macero, Superintendent of Schools
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